Western Conference of NLS Libraries Serving the Blind and Physically Handicapped
Business meeting minutes, May 14, 2015

Sacramento, CA – State Library

Debbi MacLeod, Chair of the Western Conference, called the meeting to order at 9:30.

It was moved by Henry Chang and seconded by Hope Williams to approve the minutes of the 2014 business meeting.  Motion carried.
Committee Reports

Collection Development:  Susan Hammer-Schneider from North Dakota will be attending the collection development meeting the week of May 18, 2015.   After the meeting she will send a quick email summary to the conference.   If anyone has collection development requests, please send to Susan in North Dakota.

Audio Equipment Group:  Ron Bryant from Arizona gave a report.   The Android app will be coming out soon.   Ron has completed his term on the committee and Ivan Johnson from Southern California will be the next representative with a representative from Northern California will be next.  

Futures Committee:  Sue Hammer-Schneider and Susan Westin attended the meeting.  Sue reported that NLS challenged the group to think beyond the next couple years and out 5 to 10 years.  NLS is writing a report to incorporate all the suggestions.  Nancy Bolt at Center for Future Libraries has been in conversation with Debbi MacLeod.   Mike Marlin and Richard Smith will follow up with the Center.  
Public Relations and Outreach:  Mary Jane Kayes reported that NLS has developed a new website loc.gov/thatallmayread.   They have also developed a new poster series and it is possible to get them customized if one responds promptly to the operations alert.  Mary Jane has served her term on the committee.   Debbi asked for any volunteers to take Mary Jane’s place.  There were no volunteers and Mary Jane has agreed to serve another term as the Western Conference representative.
New Business
Regional Conference Location:  Debbi sent the proposal of a rotating joint conference to the other regional chairs.  They (the other regional conferences) will be discussing the proposal at the tri-regional conference which will be held in June.   If the other chairs decline the proposal, it was indicated by general consensus that the western conference will continue to host it as a solo region.   Either way, John Mugford from New Mexico will investigate the hosting of the conference in May of 2017.  
Program ideas for the next conference:

The following ideas were presented as program ideas for the national conference:

· Staffing and standards as a preconference

· Cataloging unrated books.   ( Debbi MacLeod, Sue Walker, and David Oertli will be working on a pilot process for the unrated books)

· Future of NLS and the Regional Libraries
· Host a panel session that would include Bookshare, Learning Ally and Internet Archives

Election:

Mary Jane Kayes nominated Susan Hammer-Schneider for the position of Vice Chair/Chair Elect, seconded by Henry Chang.   Susan was unanimously elected as the incoming Vice Chair/Chair Elect 2015-2017.

Western Conference 2015 Resolutions
· The Western Region expresses best wishes to Linda Montgomery on her impending retirement. We are deeply grateful for her wisdom & contributions to the LBPH network and the Western Region as a former chair & conference host.

· The Western Conference thanks Mike Marlin, Mary Jane Kayes, Donna Scales and the staff of the California Braille and Talking Book Library for their great work on local arrangements that contributed to an informational and enjoyable conference.
· The Western Conference continues to commend NLS for the ongoing monthly telephone forums.   As many listeners do not have first-hand acquaintance with NLS participants, we encourage NLS staff to identify themselves each time they are providing an answer to q question or making a comment.   Additionally, we ask that the contracted moderator add the name of the state to the participant’s name as they are announced from the queue.

· The Western Conference commends NLS for adding network produced audio books to BARD and providing the peach cartridges and containers to increase our collection thereby increasing patron access to books.  
· The Western Conference requests that, beginning in 2016, NLS consider shortening the length of the national conference due to significant (network library) budget and travel constraints.  While we do not presume to direct how to shorten the program, we offer these suggestions:  instead of 4 sessions from the regions, reduce the number to 2 and let 2 regions team up.

· The Western Conference encourages NLS to record the 2016 National Conference sessions and post the recordings after the conference has been completed.

· The Western Conference would like to commend Debbi MacLeod on a job well done in leading the Western Conference.  

Thank yous
Debbi  presented a card to Linda Montgomery in appreciation of her years of service to the Talking Book program.  Debbi also presented a card and gift to Mike Marlin and his staff as thanks for hosting the conference.  Debbi presented a gavel to Susan Westin as the new 2015-2017 Chair of Western Conference and Susan presented a plaque to Debbi MacLeod in recognition of her service as Chair of the Western Conference.

From the program sessions two ad hoc workgroups were formed:

1.  Staff and Standards:  Danielle Miller will coordinate a call with Jane Glasby, Sue Walker and John Mugford regarding the definitions of the different staffing levels.
2. Unrated Books:   Debbi MacLeod, Sue Walker and David Oertli will be meeting to discuss a pilot process for adding exclusions to unrated books.   They will send out a proposal by end of year.

Meeting adjourned 10:25

Respectfully submitted

Susan Westin
